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Newsletter, April 2019 
Volume 61, Issue 8 

 
 

General Meeting 

Monday, April 8, 2019 
 
 

at The Karnak Shriners’ Temple  
3350 Sources Blvd., DDO  

    
Coffee – 7:00  

  
The Meeting will start at 7:30  

 
 
 

Strategies for Healthy 
Aging: An Active Brain 

 
 
Presenter: Dr. Dolly Dastoor, Chair, 
Education Committee, McGill Centre 
for Studies in Aging; Asst Professor, 
Psychiatry, McGill University 

 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
What an enjoyable members night we just had - great to 
learn about our new and not so new members. We have a 
wealth of experience and knowledge in our club and the 
younger generation could benefit from our experience - 
please let Nancy know if you would like to be involved with 
the CFUW Mentoring program. 
 
One of my favourite jobs as President is to represent the 
Club at various functions. Recently, Victoria Pinnell and I 
attended the West Island Women’s Centre International 
Women’s Day breakfast where we met up with various 
government representatives and community groups.  I also 
attended the West Island Palliative Care Residence breakfast 
with VOBOC (a not-for-profit charitable organisation that 
provides ancillary oncology services to the Adolescent and 
Young Adult cancer population). In addition, I was at the 
Zonta International Women’s Day lunch (guest speaker 
Penny Rankin from the Montreal Council of Women) along 
with several members of our club. We are building 
recognition for our club and more importantly, we are 
building relationships with other women in the community.  
 
If you wish to carpool for the Montreal Council of Women 
Woman of the Year event (see details below), please buy 
your ticket from MCW directly and then let me know so that 
I can arrange the tables and carpooling. We will be leaving 
from the Pointe-Claire Plaza again this year. 
 
I am looking forward to our Bingo Bonanza - my ticket is 
already bought. 
 
Linda Sestock 
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PROGRAM 

Monday, April 11, 2019 

 
 

Strategies for Healthy Aging: An Active Brain 

Presenter: Dr. Dolly Dastoor, Chair, Education Committee, McGill Centre for Studies in Aging; 
Assistant Professor, Psychiatry, McGill University  
 
Dr. Dastoor is well known in the psychiatric community for her prominent work in Dementia 
and Alzheimer’s disease. Her presentation will demonstrate that the essence of healthy aging is 
an active and efficient brain, which can be maintained by diet and exercise—both physical and 
mental—to keep the neurons firing at their maximum. Working with challenging cognitive 
activities will help you develop strategies to navigate normal age-related changes.  
 
 
 

IFUW ENAMEL PINS (1924) 

In honour of CFUW’s 100th Anniversary, we are pleased to present members with an 
extraordinary opportunity to own a unique piece of history. CFUW VP Finance, Dominique 
Racanelli, on her much-loved antique explorations, discovered two beautiful blue enamel pins 
that were created in 1924 for the third IFUW International Conference in Christiania (now Oslo), 
Norway, held Monday July 28 to Friday August 1, 1924. 
 
These two pins are being made available to the membership through a draw. For a contribution 
(minimum $10) in the 100th Year of both CFUW & GWI, you will get two chances to own one of 
these lovely pins. 
 
Please contact Connie Ellis to give her your contribution to be eligible to win.  
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING   

Monday May 13, 2019 

Arrivals/Cocktails 6:15 PM 
Dinner 7:00 

 
RSVP: Monday May 6 

Olympia Reception Hall:   3855-B Boul. St-Jean, Dollard-des-Ormeaux 
 
Speaker:   Dr. Anja Geitmann, Dean of Faculty of Agriculture at McGill University, will speak on 
the topic of Cannabis 
 
Dinner:   Soup, Salad and your choice of one of three mains:  

• Grilled Chicken with mushroom sauce,  

• Grilled Salmon with lemon, or  

• Pasta Primavera,  
  Dessert (Tiramisu Cake), Coffee / Tea. 
  2 Bottles of wine per table, bottled water and unlimited soft drinks included.  

 
Cost:   $50.00; Guests Welcome! 
 
RSVP:   Monday, May 6. 
 
We encourage you to purchase your tickets using the PayPal link on the MLUWC website.   This 
is a safe, secure means of payment. You do not require a PayPal account.  
 
You may also pay by cheque. Please indicate your choice of main course on your cheque and if 
paying for a guest also indicate their name and choice of main course.  All cheques should be 
made out to MLUWC. 
 
Mail cheques to Kathleen McGrath at 18,582 rue Thorburn, Pierrefonds, QC.  H9K 1M8. Please 
allow sufficient time for delivery by Monday May 6.   
 
 
 
Kathleen McGrath 
Hospitality Chair 
mluwc.hospitality@gmail.com 
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

 
 
There are only three positions left to fill: 
 
President 
Program Chair 
Recording Secretary  
 
All positions can be shared. 
 
 
Please contact me or any other member of the Nominating Committee if you are interested in 
serving on the Executive Committee. 
 
The members of the Nominating Committee are: 
 
Paulette Cargill  paulette50@bell.net 
Jane Edwards   jane.edwards@videotron.ca 
Carolina Soulié  carolina_soulie@hotmail.com 
Andrea Vey   avey@sympatico.ca 
 
 
Gilda Martinello 
Chair, Nominating Committee 

 
 
 
 

CONDOLENCES 
 
We extend our deepest sympathy to Jane Hamilton Weber and her family on the passing of her 
mother in February. 
 

Our deepest sympathy is also extended to Pam Deans and her family on the passing of her  

mother in mid-March. 

 
 
 

mailto:paulette50@bell.net
mailto:jane.edwards@videotron.ca
mailto:carolina_soulie@hotmail.com
mailto:avey@sympatico.ca
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FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 

Our first ever Bingo Bonanza Fundraiser will be held Friday, April 12th from 7:00 p.m. -10:00 
p.m. at the Alexander von Humboldt German International School in Baie d’Urfé. 
 
Please bring your cheques or money to purchase tickets for this event ($25.00) to the April 8th 
General Meeting. 
 
Payment may also be made online at www.mluwc.com/events  (PayPal account is not required) 
The event is open to the public and seats are limited, so act now! 
 
Looking forward to seeing everyone at this fun-filled evening. 
 
Victoria Pinnell (vpinnell@gmail.com) 
Fundraising Chair 
 
 
 

 

  

http://www.mluwc.com/events
mailto:vpinnell@gmail.com
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                                                   The South Shore University Women’s Club 

                  CFUW Québec Provincial Council AGM 

      Conseil Québécois des associations de la FCFDU AGA 

 

The South Shore University Women’s Club Proudly Invites: 

Who:       All CFUW Club Members 

 

Qui:     Tous les membres du Club de la    

             FCFDU 

What:     Quebec Provincial Council AGM Quoi:   l’AGA du Conseil québécois 

 

Where:  Champlain College Saint-Lambert 

 

Lieu:    Collège Champlain Saint-Lambert 

 

               900 Riverside, Saint-Lambert, QC 

               Room: A113 

               J4P 3P2     

               (Parking on site)   

900 rue Riverside, Saint-Lambert, QC 

Salle: A113 

J4P 3P2         

(Stationnement sur les lieux)     

 

When:   Saturday, April 27, 2019 

               9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

 

Quand: samedi le 27 avril 2019  

              09h00 à 15h00 

 

Breakfast:  8:30 am to 9:00 am  

                    Cafeteria:  B101 

Petit déjeuner: 08h30 à 09h00 

                            Cafétéria:  B101 

Cost:           $35.00 per person 

Includes: Continental breakfast, coffee/tea 

break and lunch.  

                   Parking is free 

 

Coût:                  35,00$ par personne 

Inclus: un petit déjeuner continental, pause-

café du matin et le dîner.  

                            Le stationnement est gratuit 

 

Speaker / Conférencière:  Lise Emond, spokesperson for / porte-paroles du Mouvement 

Retrouvailles which helps adopted children find their birth mother and birth mothers to find the children 
they gave up for adoption / qui aide les enfants adoptés à retrouver leur mère biologique et 
inversement, les mères biologiques à retrouver les enfants donnés en adoption. 

 

 

SSUWC

CFUW

GWI
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CFUW Québec Provincial Council AGM – Saturday April 27, 2019 
Conseil Québécois des associations de la FCFDU AGA, samedi le 27 avril 2019 

 

Registration Form / Formulaire d’inscription 
 

Name - Nom:    _____________________________________________________ 

Telephone -Téléphone:   _____________________________________________________ 

E-mail - Courriel:  ______________________________________________________ 

Club:    ______________________________________________________ 

Position dans le Club position (if applicable, si pertinent): ___________________________________ 

Please select your choice of panini for Lunch (circle one choice): SVP nous aviser de votre choix de 

panini pour le diner (encercler une sélection) 

BEEF (BOEUF)       CHICKEN (POULET)         HAM (JAMBON)         VEGETARIAN (VEGETARIEN)        TOFU                              

(Will be served with salad, crudités and dessert.  Servi avec la salade, crudités, et dessert.) 

Do you have any food allergies – Avez-vous des allergies alimentaires? _________________________  

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

By April 12, 2019/ Avant le 12 avril, 2019: 

Please complete this registration form, return with cheque for $35:  payable to SSUWC / Veuillez SVP 

retourner ce formulaire avec un chèque de 35,00$:  payable au SSUWC. 

• Mail to/Envoyez à:       Jo-Anne Colby 
         5560 Vermette 

                                               Brossard QC J4W 1E4  
 

• Or / ou:  Return form by E-mail and pay $35.00 cash at the door/ Formulaire de 
retour par courriel et payer 35,00$ à la porte:  maryanne466@yahoo.com,    
Attention: Maryanne 

 
 

Presidents:  Please confirm by e-mail the names and positions of members from your Club who will be 

attending by April 12, 2019 (maryanne466@yahoo.com) or by telephone (450 679 0331 – Penny). 

Présidents : Veuillez s.v.p. me confirmer par courriel les noms et positions des participants de votre club 

qui sera présent avant le 12 avril 2019 (maryanne466@yahoo.com) ou par téléphone (450 679 0331 – 

Penny).  

South Shore University Women’s Club  e-mail: sscfuw@gmail.com 

mailto:maryanne466@yahoo.com
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CFUW NEWS 

CFUW demonstrates that women working together can be a powerful source of change. Through our 
network of more than 100 Clubs across Canada working within their local communities, and supported 
by our regional and provincial councils, the CFUW national office and Women Graduates International 
(formerly called International Federation of University Women), we are helping build a more equitable 
world for women and girls. Together we are facilitating positive change locally, provincially, nationally 
and internationally so that the human rights of all girls and women are respected.  
 
Two CFUW projects accomplished in 2018: 
  
WOMEN IN UNIVERSITIES: 25 YEARS LATER 
A comparative study of the status of female faculty and students at Canadian Universities 
 
REPORT SUMMARY 
In 1992 the Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) conducted a “Survey of the Status of 
Female Faculty and Students at Canadian Universities” in order to determine the status of women in 
these institutions of higher learning. Twenty-five years later, with the desire to study the changes that 
have occurred, CFUW undertook a replica of the 1992 study. 
 
15 September, 2018: 
 
Similar limited availability of on and off campus child care. 
Slight increase in policy defining gender balance course content. 
Increase in incentives for women in male-dominated fields. 
Gender wage gap remains for female faculty. 
Significant decrease in gender-neutral language policies. 
Increase of female faculty hired for tenure-track position. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
Implement a gender analysis of the university budget, infrastructure, programs and services. 
Increase availability of campus child care services with drop-in capability and flexible hours (evenings 
and weekends). 
A university-wide policy requiring the use of gender-inclusive language in all documents and media 
produced for the university. 
A plan to ensure equal representation of women in all courses of study. 
A Pay Equity plan which eliminate gender Bias 
 
PROMOTING GENDER EQUALITY THROUGH QUALITY PUBLIC EDUCATION SYSTEMS AND SERVICES  
 
Summary of Recommendations:  
1. That the government commit to funding Universal Child Care at an annual cost of 1% of the GDP.  
2. That the government commit to affordable, flexible maternity, paternity, and parental leaves, 
increasing parental benefits to 75% of weekly insurable earnings.  
3. That the government allocate adequate financial resources to hire 50 pay equity enforcement officers 
and $80 million per year to the new Pay Equity Commission.  
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4. That the government adopt all recommendations in “It’s Time to Act”, the Special Committee on Pay 
Equity’s 2016 Report.  
5. That the government develop best practices to address intersectional barriers to women in male-
dominated fields and support wage increases for workers in female-dominated fields in collaboration 
with provinces and territories.  
6. That the government develop and fund comprehensive policies and programs for affordable housing 
and homelessness.  
7. That the government develop, fund, and implement a National Action Plan on Violence against 
Women including Sexual Violence and Discrimination Training on campuses and in the workplace.  
8. That the government continue to fund the MMIWG inquiry’s work for an additional 2 years and 
collaborate with Indigenous governance, organizations, and women’s groups to guarantee Indigenous 
peoples’ access to essential services, on and off reserves.  
9. That the government expand access to legal aid, especially in rural areas.  
10. That the government expand resources, training, counselling, and infrastructure to the appropriate 
municipal, provincial, territorial and federal entities to create an efficient and effective refugee claims 
system and to continue to increase the number of refugees accepted, settled, and integrated into the 
country.  
 
 

PROPOSED CHANGE TO THE CFUW BY-LAWS 

CFUW has had the category of membership called Member-at-Large for some time. The CFUW 
Membership Committee reviewed the benefits and began to consider ways to improve the opportunity 
to make this a more vibrant and engaging offering.  They would like to start on a positive note with a 
fresh up-dated name that well describes how these members will come together, build connections, 
work and play in the digital age.   
 
Three motions have been proposed by the national Membership Committee to change the wording of 
the CFUW Bylaws to reflect the change from “Members-at-Large Club” to "E-Club”.  We will be voting on 
these motions at the April General Meeting. 
 
Ctrl+Click on the link  below  to read the complete wording and rationale. 
 
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/8efb82640cb8bc1fd889b4668/files/66b3a449-4244-466a-9bb9-
2b989ffa317c/Bylaw_Amendment_E_Membership.02.pdf 
 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW ??? 
 
THAT to mark International Women’s Day, Women’s Shelters Canada published two new short videos 
promoting www.sheltersafe.ca and www.hebergementfemmes.ca. These websites are online resources 
helping women and their children seeking safety from violence and abuse. The clickable map serves as a 
fast resource to connect women with the nearest shelter that can offer safety, hope, and support. This 
resource is for women directly impacted by violence as well as for their concerned friends, family, 
colleagues, and employers.    
 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/8efb82640cb8bc1fd889b4668/files/66b3a449-4244-466a-9bb9-2b989ffa317c/Bylaw_Amendment_E_Membership.02.pdf
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/8efb82640cb8bc1fd889b4668/files/66b3a449-4244-466a-9bb9-2b989ffa317c/Bylaw_Amendment_E_Membership.02.pdf
https://endvaw.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6dccf1e79d53b1c3165e8af0&id=e427f38957&e=2e5ce40d92
https://endvaw.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6dccf1e79d53b1c3165e8af0&id=3ee6da0602&e=2e5ce40d92
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The videos can be found on the Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram accounts of Women’s Shelters 
Canada as well as on YouTube. Please share widely so that every woman living with violence can find a 
shelter or transition house near her, and get the help she needs to live a life free from violence! 
THAT March is anti-fraud month?     
The RCMP is reaching out to the public and requesting assistance in providing any tips or information on 
locations of illegal call centres in India (or elsewhere) and on those responsible both in Canada and 
abroad for perpetrating the CRA tax scam. Please contact the CAFC to advise of any information you 
believe will lead to the arrests of those involved. 
 
The RCMP offers the following tips to help the public avoid the CRA tax scam.  
 

The CRA will not: 

• call and threaten you to pay a tax debt; 

• call, leave a voice message, text or email you advising of a warrant of arrest for a tax 
debt; 

• request that you pay a tax debt through the use of crypto currencies such as Bitcoin or 
gift cards; 

• have you deported if you do not pay an owed tax debt.  
 
Report suspected fraud. If you suspect a CRA tax scam, STOP! HANG UP THE PHONE! If you are a victim, 
report it to (www.antifraudcentre.ca or 1-888-495-8501). 
 
 
APRIL INTERNATIONAL DAYS 
 
April 4: Refugee Rights Day (CANADA) 
April 5: National Caregiver Day 
April 7: World Health Day 
April 22: Earth Day 
 

 
GRADUATE WOMEN INTERNATIONAL NEWS 

 
 
GWI civil society speaker addresses High Level Segment of the Human Rights Council 
 
On 27 February, Miss Buket Altinçelep, from the Graduate Women International’s (GWI) Turkish 
Association of University Women and civil society representative closed the annual General Segment of 
the High-Level Segment of the Human Rights Council (HRC) with a statement on youth democracy and 
rule of law. 
 
Her inspiring statement voiced a call for, not just policy change, but for concrete policy implementation 
and for youth to know their rights. The timely theme of Miss Altınçelep’s statement was enveloped in a 
quote by Former UN Secretary-General, Kofi Annan, ‘’No one is born a good citizen; no nation is born a 
democracy. Rather both are processes that continue to evolve over a lifetime. Young people must be 
included from birth. A society that cuts off from its youth severs its lifeline.” 
 

https://www.facebook.com/endvawnetwork/
https://twitter.com/endvawnetwork
https://www.instagram.com/endvawnetwork/
https://youtu.be/9BdjN9wX1oo
http://www.antifraudcentre.ca/
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REPORT FROM MONTREAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN (MCW) 
LE CONSEIL DES FEMMES DE MONTRÉAL 

             
 “A Voice for Women in Montreal” for 125 Years 

The March 7th meeting started at 9:15 a.m. with a review, informative discussion and vote on the 11 
Resolutions received from the National Council.  
 
The Montreal Council of Women submitted the following three resolutions: Consumer Charter for 
Seniors; Human Trafficking: Canadian Complicity in the Cybersex Trafficking of Children; Temporary 
Foreign Workers’ (TFW) Access to Permanent Status (Caregiver Program).  
 
Others dealt with Ending Child Marriage; Ban Single Use Plastics; Nanoparticle Additives in Consumer 
Products; School Food Program Seasonal Agricultural Workers; Special Court of Perpetrators of Crimes 
of Terrorism; Truth & Reconciliation: Historic Site and Monuments; Update: Policy on Advertising of 
Alcohol and Need for Continued Educational Campaign. 
 
It was also reported that the MCW’s Homeless resolution has been favorably received by Montreal’s 
Executive Committee and the Social Services agencies. Funding for the City’s Day Centers and Shelters 
for the Homeless has been increased from $1.6 M to $2.8 M in 2018 in support of a variety of measures 
to welcome and assist people in precarious situations in a globally supportive approach in line with 
MCW’s holistic approach. MCW’s involvement and advocacy work will continue. 
 
Anthony Housefather, MP for Mount Royal, spoke about his work and experience as Chair of the Justice 
Committee. The Justice Committee is not a court but it investigates and studies laws and makes 
recommendations. Their reports have included: Clarifying the Role of Jurors to include mental health 
support for them; C79 Divorce Act, now one can obtain divorce in either language and decisions “in best 
interest of the child” no longer based solely on custodial parent; Human Trafficking, including training 
the medical community to recognize the signs of human trafficking, in both the sex industry and in 
labour/employer situations.  It was a most informative presentation, especially in light of the recent 
Cabinet resignations and the SNC-Lavalin issue! 
 
NEXT MEETING: 
April 4, 2019 – Speaker, Maylissa, will address the topic of “Human Trafficking” - LUNCH will be served 
at 12:00 noon at the cost of $10.00 per person, payable at the door. Please advise Shirley Gyles, if you 
plan to attend at: 450-672-7081 or e-mail; sagyles@sympatico.ca 
 
The Montreal Council of Women publishes an interesting monthly BULLETIN and has a website: 
http://montrealcouncilwomen.org   
 
Renate Sutherland, MCW Representative 
  

mailto:sagyles@sympatico.ca
http://montrealcouncilwomen.org/
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MONTREAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN 

WOMAN OF THE YEAR LUNCHEON 

 
Sunday, May 5, 2019 

 

Mount Stephen Hotel 1440 Drummond St., Montreal, at noon. 
 
Award recipient is Chantal Hébert, OC  
 
 

 

 
 

Mme Hébert is an author, the national affairs writer with the Toronto Star and a guest columnist 
for L’Actualité. She is also a weekly participant on the CBC’s The National “At Issue” political 
panel as well as Radio Canada’s Les Coulisse du pouvoir on television and Gravel le matin on 
Montreal radio. Ms Hébert began her career in Toronto as a reporter for the regional newsroom 
of Radio-Canada in 1975 before moving on to Parliament Hill for Radio-Canada radio. She has 
served as a parliamentary bureau chief for Le Devoir and LaPresse. 

 

Join us in celebrating this extraordinary woman.  
 
Tickets: $75.00  
 

Information: Shirley Gyles 450-672-7081 • Joan Macklin 514-516-9023  
 
Email: mcwinformation@gmail.com 
 
 
 
If you wish to carpool for this event, please buy your ticket from MCW directly and then let 
Linda Sestock know so that she can arrange the tables and car pooling. We will be leaving from 
the Pointe-Claire Plaza. 
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WISHES TO  
 

THANK 
 

RÉSEAU - SÉLECTION 
WEST ISLAND 

 
For graciously hosting  

 

the monthly meetings of the Executive of the 
 

Montreal Lakeshore University Women’s Club. 
 

 

 

Please go to our website - www.mluwc.com 

Click on the Facebook icon on the bottom right of the home page 

We have over 340 likes! Remember to like our page and share it with your friends! 

Many of our new members mention Facebook when asked how they heard about the MLUWC. 
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This will be a new feature in our monthly Newsletter. On this page, we will announce activities 
that are going on in the community, e.g., breakfasts, concerts, etc.  as well as other topics that 
may be of interest to our members but are not directly associated with our Club, e.g., 
commission of oaths. If you have any items you would like published on this page, please email 
the information to me (mluwc.newsletter2@gmail.com)  and note that it is for the Community 
News page. 
 
 
 

Literacy Unlimited 
 

Calling all book lovers! 

 

Spend an evening with acclaimed novelist Heather O’Neill and help raise funds for free literacy 
tutoring in the West Island. 
 
This unique conversation will be moderated by Jamie Orchard of Global News.  
 
You'll have the opportunity to get to know more about Heather O'Neill's writing process, her 
books, and more. The evening will include a Q&A session and time to have books signed. 
 
Join us! 
 
When:   Wednesday, April 17, 2019 from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
Where:   Sarto-Desnoyers Community Centre, 1335 Lakeshore Dr., Dorval, Qc H9S 2E5. 
Why:   Help raise funds for Literacy Unlimited, a community organization dedicated to changing 
lives through improved adult literacy. 
 
Light refreshments will be served. Seating is limited. 
 
Purchase tickets in advance for $25 each online at literacyunlimited.ca. 
Donation receipts will be provided. 
 
Share this with all your book-loving friends. 
 

mailto:mluwc.newsletter2@gmail.com
https://maps.google.com/?q=1335+Lakeshore+Dr.,+Dorval,+Qc+H9S+2E5&entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.literacyunlimited.ca/underthecover/
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COMMISSIONER OF OATHS 
 
If you are in need of a Commissioner of Oaths to certify the oath or “solemn affirmation” of a 
person upon documents such as:  diplomas, birth certificates and other records, please contact 
Victoria Pinnell (vpinnell@gmail.com). This is a free service. 
 

 
 

COMMUNITY BREAKFASTS 
 

The Maxwell Seniors’ Residence in Baie d’Urfe hosts a free Community Breakfast every Tuesday 
from 7:30 am - 9:30 am.  Everyone is welcome. An occasion to meet new friends! 
 

 
 

 

 
  

mailto:vpinnell@gmail.com
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TRAVEL WITH SENIOR DISCOVERY TOURS 

 

AND MAKE $$$$ FOR YOUR ORGANIZATION 

 

FOR EVERY MLUWC MEMBER WHO TRAVELS WITH US, WE REBATE 4 % BACK TO THE MONTREAL 

LAKESHORE UNIVERSITY WOMEN’S CLUB.  THIS MONEY CAN BE USED FOR FUND RAISING, 

CHARITIES….YOU DECIDE.  SPREAD THE WORD AND SIGN UP FOR ANY OF OUR WONDERFUL TOURS. 

PLEASE ADVISE MARIA KORAB LASKOWSKA WHO WILL BE COORDINATING ALL BOOKINGS. 

 

 

 

THE LEADER IN TOURS 
FOR THE 50 + TRAVELLER 

 

 
CALL FOR A FREE BROCHURE 

514-344-4500 OR 1-800-268-3492 

www.seniordiscoverytours.ca 

1828 Sherbrooke St. West 

Montreal  H3H 1E4 

 

http://www.seniordiscoverytours.ca/
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INTEREST GROUPS 

 
New Mystery Book Club: There is a strong possibility that a second mystery book club will be formed 
shortly and it would be held in the evening. As leader of the first Mystery Book Club, I will help you get 
started.  This group will most probably meet in the evenings. Please let me know if you are interested in 
this group.  Gilda Martinello (gilda.martinello@sympatico.ca) 
 

ADVOCACY 
The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 2 at 3:30 at the TD Bank, St. Charles Blvd, Beaconsfield. 
 
Patricia Duval and Nancy Doray 
 
 

BON APPÉTIT  
Our next dinner will be at Restaurant Table 09, scheduled for Thursday, March 28 at 6:30 p.m. Our 
thanks to Marilyn Flaherty and Shirley Wick for organizing this outing. 
 
A special dinner is planned for April and will be held at Le Saucier, the LBPSB Culinary Arts School in 
LaSalle on Wednesday, April 17, at 6:30 p.m. Please note this change in scheduling. Anne Brohan and 
Jane Edwards will be in contact with diners shortly. 
 
If you are looking to visit different restaurants in the West Island and enjoy good company and laughter, 
please feel free to join our interest group. Everyone is most welcome. 
 
Victoria Pinnell (vpinnell@gmail.com)  
 
 
 

BOOK CLUB I 
Our next book club meeting is on April 10 at 1:00 pm, and our hostess is Nancy Lloyd. The book to be 
reviewed is A Hope More Powerful than the Sea, written by Melissa Fleming. The discussion leader is 
Joan Pearson. Hope to see everyone. Hopefully the ice will be gone, and the spring flowers in bloom!  
 
Marg Nicoll-Griffith 
 
 

BOOK CLUB II 
Our April meeting will be on Thursday, April 18. Eva Weiss will be reviewing The Prague Sonata by 
Bradford Morrow.  We will be meeting at Carole Newberry’s home at 1:00. 
 
Hélène Quaid 
 
 

DUPLICATE BRIDGE 
We will meet on April 11 and April 25 at 8:45. Our last game for this season is April 25.   
 
Jane Quail  

mailto:vpinnell@gmail.com
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JAUNTERS 
April’s event will be a visit and guided tour of the Montreal Museum of Fine Arts’ Michal & Renata 
Hornstein Pavilion for Peace on Thursday April 11. 
 

One can enjoy the unique architecture of this pavilion, its creative exhibition design, and the 
international collection of works from the Middle Ages to contemporary art.  
 
As this is part of the Museum’s permanent collection exceptionally, there is no cost for age 55 plus 
visitors. Cost of the guide is $2.50 per person. 
 
Car pools will be arranged from the Pointe-Claire Shopping Centre at 9:45, as the museum guided tour 
begins at 11:00 am. Use the Group Entrance at 2075 Bishop Street. Lunch will follow the tour at 
L’Academie. 
 
Please contact Linda Ricketts at (514) 695-9908 or email lindaricketts@icloud.com if interested. 
 
PLEASE INDICATE:  Are you willing to drive? 
                                   Do you need a lift? 
                                   Will you stay for lunch? 
 
Linda Ricketts 
 
Save the date:  May 1 – a visit to the Bibliothèque et Archives nationales du Quebec (BAnQ) is 
scheduled. 
 
 

MUSIC APPRECIATION 
Music Appreciation will meet April 11, 10 am at Maria Cranker's home to prepare for the April 18 MSO 
morning concert. This will be the final concert of the morning series for 2018-2019. Carolina Soulie will 
present Mozart's "Eine Kleine Nachtmusik (A Little Night Music) K525," Maria Cranker will present 
Mozart's "Flute and Harp Concerto in C Major K299," and Janet Guay will present Mozart's "Symphony 
No. 36 in C Major, K425, 'Linz.'"                                                                    
 
Maria Cranker 
 
 

MUSIC HISTORY 
The April meeting of Music History will take place on Thursday, April 11, 1:00 pm chez Joan as usual. 
Gisèle and Patricia will provide refreshments. As always, please notify Joan if you cannot come. 
 
Joan Dyer 
 
 

MYSTERY BOOK CLUB 
Our next meeting is Wednesday, April 10 and Sandy will be hosting as well as reviewing our book:  Twist 
of the Knife by Becky Masterman.  As usual, we meet at 1:00 pm.  
 

Gilda Martinello 
 

mailto:lindaricketts@icloud.com
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PHOTOGRAPHY 
Photo meeting or outing (to be determined) is planned for Tuesday, April 9. 
Details will be sent to the group closer to the date. 
 

Maria Korab-laskowska     
 
 

TETE-A-TETE 
Le prochain rendez-vous de groupe Tête-à-tête sera vendredi le 12 avril chez Judy Kelley à 9h30. Nous 
sommes un petit groupe agréable et aimons parler français. Pensez à nous joindre. Vous serez les 
bienvenues.  
 
Janet Anderson 
 
 
TRAVEL 
Our last meeting of the season will take place on Tuesday, April 16 at 7pm at the Vivalis.  Dianne 
Robinson will present “Cherry Blossoms and Biking in Japan” 
 
Maria Korab-Laskowska and Ann Arial 

 
 

WINE APPRECIATION I 
We will be meeting at Marie-Belle Cunningham’s on April 17 at 7:15 
Please let her know if unable to come. 
 
Renata Bagga 
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                 APRIL 2019      

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

1 2 
 
3:30 Advocacy 
 

3 
 

4 5 

 

8 
 
 
 
 
 

7:00 General 
Meeting 
 
 

9 
 
Photography 
 
 

10 
 
1:00 Book Club I 
and Mystery Book 
Club 
 

11 
8:45 Duplicate 
Bridge 
 
9:45 Jaunters 
 
10:00 Music 
Appreciation 
 
1:00 Music History 

12 
 9:30 French 
Conversation 

 
Newsletter 
Deadline 
 

 
 

7:00 Bingo Bonanza 

15 
 
 
 
 
 

16 
 
 
 
 

7:00 Travel 
                                                                                       

17 
 
 
 
6:30 Bon Appetit 
 
7:30 Wine 
Appreciation I 

18 
 
1:00 Book Club II 
 
 

19 
 
 
 
 

22 23 
 
 
 
 

24 
 
 
 
 

25 
8:45 Duplicate 
Bridge 
 
 

26 

29 30    

 

Newsletter Editor: Gilda Martinello   mluwc.newsletter2@gmail.com  

Proofreaders:     Jane Edwards and Heather Trump  

Deadline for May submissions:  Friday, April 12, 2019 


